
 

San Diego Badminton Club Board of Directors Meeting 
 

 

 

 

 

MINUTES 

Saturday, February10, 2018 

Balboa Park Activity Center 

2145 Park Boulevard 

12:10pm-1:20pm    
 

 

 

Board of Directors:     Ann Gonsalves – Vice President 

                                      Shannon Huang - Treasurer 

                            Paul Miles – Secretary (arrived 12:40) 

                                      Lynn Nguyen 

     Amy Tu  

     Raffy Flores 

 

Excused:    Joe Young, Maggie Qu 

      

Absent:                        Gordon Pearman 

                         

Guests:                           David Carton, Ali Viettry 
 

 

 

Approval of minutes: 
 

Minutes from the January 13, 2018 meeting were approved 5-0 after a 

motion for approval from Amy with a second by Lynn. 

          

 

Financial report: 

 

                None. 

   

             

Dave Freeman 2018 tournament: 

 

 Shannon reported entries of 160 adults (approximately 50 in the A events) 

as of 2/10/18 and 86 juniors (junior entries are closed). She and others 

provided updates and discussion on the list of tasks accomplished and 

remaining.  

-Joe has 24 people who have agreed to be lines judges. 

-Raffy has 15 additional volunteers. 

-Ali reported Vincent Duong has agreed to be tourney photographer. 

-Raffy volunteered to be in charge of medal distribution. 

-Paul volunteered to purchase two sets of tickets – one for the raffle 
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and one for lunch tickets, and to supervise the meals on Saturday. 

-Both referees and approximately 18 umpires have been secured. 

-David will assemble/check the umpire ladder chairs on Thursday 

prior to the tournament. 

-Amy and Lynn volunteered to assist Raffy, Phil and Shannon with set 

up at 3pm on Friday. 

-Tournament draw will be held on Saturday, 2/17/18. 

-Ali will set up voting for the Cindy Briese sportsmanship award 

(Crystal Pan is owed trophy from 2017). 

-Shannon will ask Thai Pham to set up monitor showing next matches 

to play. 

-Shannon reported the merchandise prizes for C and D events should 

arrive from Yonex the week of the tournament. 

-Yonex has asked us to collect the used shuttles, which we will 

attempt to do at the desk. 

-We agreed that lines judges should receive shuttles or free entry but 

not both (suggestion - one free entry for 8 matches worked).  

-It was suggested that lines judges should receive a meal if they 

worked 5 matches. 

  

 

 

Junior program:  

 

 Amy and Lynn reported that Lawrence and Leon took 3rd place in Boys 

Doubles in the recent junior tournament. Currently, none of the coaches 

are available for Friday evening coaching, but Sutanto is hosting 

additional training for the competition team from 12:30 – 2:30 pm on 

Saturdays.  

 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting:     Saturday, April 21, 2018 

   12:00pm – 2:00pm 

  Balboa Park Activity Center 

   

  


